
 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 
 

SATURDAY, June 27, 6:30PM Mass 

For our Graduates 

SUNDAY, June 28, 10:30 AM Mass 

W/B and in Gratitude for Fr. Rader  

WEDNESDAY, July 1, 9:00 AM Mass  

+Jerald Rausch by Mary/Lorin Brass 

FRIDAY, July 3, 9:00AM 

W/B Kristine Stabrawa by Lisle Stabrawa 

SUNDAY, July 5, 10:30 AM Mass 

+John Clepper by Lisle Stabrawa 

 
Suggested donation is $10--Call or contact the Office 

to request a Mass. 

St. Magdalen 
Parish would 
like to extend 
a warm 
welcome to all who are visiting or are 
new to the area.  If you are not registered 
at St. Magdalen and consider this your 
Parish, please contact or stop by the 
Parish Office. 

Access our weekly Bulletin online by going 

to: stmagdalenlennox.parishesonline.com. 

FLOWERS FOR THE CHURCH:  Please feel 

free to bring your own home grown 

flowers to beautify our church/

sanctuary.  Bring flowers the day of 

Mass and place in church.  Bring flowers 

in your own vase (which will be returned 

to you) or use a vase at church. 

CONFIRMATION RETREATS:  Spots are filling 

up for this summer’s Diocesan Confirmation 

Retreats!  The retreat is one day and staffed by 

several Totus Tuus missionaries.  The only 

retreat day left is July 25 (Huron, SD). Register 

online at www.sfcatholic.org/youth. If they are 

cancelled, you will receive a full refund. 

LECTORS & SACRISTANS 

Please stop in the office before Sunday 
Mass to volunteer your ministry.  
Thank you! 

THANK YOU for your generous 

donations to CFSA 2020.  We are 

still aiming to meet our goal of 

$17,000.                                   

Please keep sending/bringing them. 

GRADUATES MASS:  We will be 

honoring and offering the 6:30PM 

Mass for our seniors and 8th graders 

from St. Magdalen this Saturday, 

June 27.  Please keep them and all 

graduates in your prayers as they 

continue the next step of their 

journey.  The seniors are: Will 

Daugherty, Caitlin George, Abbie 

Kribell, and Rylee Stoebner.  The 8th 

graders are: Ashley Bondesen, 

Paxton Dubblede, Eli Homan, Will 

Hoppe, Ethan Larson, Lydia Richter, 

Lily Sanchez, Kennedy Schwartz, 

Tyler Sees, and Karin Sweeter.   

DO NOT BE AFRAID.  BE FEARLESS AND 

FOLLOW THE TEACHINGS OF CHRIST. 

 

ST. Magdalen Catholic Church 
417 East 6th Avenue 

PO Box 136 

Lennox, SD 57039 

JUNE 27/28, 2020-- THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

A catholic community of Eucharist, faith, prayer and service 

SUNDAY MASS OBSERVANCE: 

Sunday - 10:30 AM 

WEEKDAY MASSES: 

Wednesday        9:00 AM 

(Except First Wednesday of the Month  

when it is in Canton) 

Friday              9:00 AM 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 

Sunday before Mass. 

Any time by appointment. 

 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION: 

Sacrament of Baptism:  By appointment. 

Call parish office. 

Sacrament of Marriage:  By appointment. 
Preparation at  least 6 full months in advance.  

Call parish office. 

 

PARISH OFFICE: 

Phone:  605-647-2187 

Email:  info@stmagdalenlennox.org 

Website:  stmagdalenlennox.parishesonline.com 

PARISH STAFF: 

Pastor: Fr. John Rader  

Email:  frjohnrader@sfcatholic.org 

Office Manager: Nancy Birchard -712-249-4604 

email:  info@stmagdalenlennox.org 

Business Administrator: Hollee Ford -- 605-496-1828 

Director of Religious Ed: Anne Homan -- 605-310-6058 

Email:  anne@lennoxnews.com 

Maintenance: Looking for a maintenance/handy person.  

Call office to inquire about position 

Custodian: Paula Kroeger 

Prayer Chain: Rita Temple—605-238-5655 

 

ST. MAGDALEN PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Vice Chair:  Marlyn Jacobson 

Secretary:  Douglas Wernke 

Members: Darrel Buller, John Weaver & Paula Kroeger 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Tuesdays:  9:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

Wednesdays:  9:30 AM to 2:30 PM 

Thursdays:  9:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

Fridays:   9:30 AM to 12:30 PM 



 God bless you all!   Greetings in Christ!  I wish to say a big thank you to so many in both parishes that have prayed for me 

and assisted me in various ways.  I know you’ll do the same for your Father Lawrence! 

I will be donating three copies of a book I authored (a little less than twenty years ago): “The Pope and the Holocaust”, to 

each of the parishes.  I ask you donate ten dollars to the parish to purchase a copy, if you wish.  The book is a defense of 

Pope Pius XII against those who slander him and say he did not help the Jews during World War II.  He certainly did and 

was a heroic and holy man. While I continue to stand by that essential part of the book, from further research I now have 

serious questions about the authenticity of the story of massive gassings at the internment camps run by the Germans. 

The “six million” figure is certainly bogus propaganda.  In fact since the late 1800’s and decades leading up to the war, 

there are many major physical newspapers from all over the western world that promote Jewish propaganda about “six 

million” Jews being under threat/danger in eastern Europe, in Russia.  Keep in mind that the Jewish mindset is influenced 

by the “Talmud” and “Kabbalah” which both allow for lying (and other evils) against Gentiles (whom they consider on the 

level of cattle and are to be slaves for them).  The Jewish mindset that has rejected Christ and reflected in some of their 

beliefs in the errors/black magic of numerology and the like.  Much new physical evidence shows it didn’t happen and we 

must keep in mind the Communists were the ones to reach most of the camps that held work prisoners during the last 

days of World War II.  The supposed gassing buildings have been shown to be lacking in infrastructure to seal off, then 

vent off the gasses safely.  Keep in mind that Germans were excellent engineers and wouldn’t have used buildings that 

become a danger to themselves.  Nor were there precautions regarding the electric wiring of the so-called “gas 

chambers”.  One spark would have blown those buildings to bits.  We are all familiar with the cremation stations.  

However, there were only about one dozen of them at Auschwitz and that was supposed to be a camp were over a 

million were gassed.  But using math and science, it becomes clear that the Germans (who always struggled to produce 

enough fuel for their war efforts) did not have sufficient fuels to do cremations of bodies at the pace that we are 

supposed to believe happened.  It would take hours with tons of burning coal to cremate one body.  The Germans simply 

didn’t have it for such purposes. They extracted the fuel value of coal to make their tank and plane fuel.  What was left 

over was coke which burns with great difficulty.  Nor would it have been possible to burn bodies in the swampy grounds 

of Auschwitz.  It has been shown that it can’t be done.  Keep in mind, Communists were (and still are) master 

propagandists along with Jews who had deep animus against Germany, so they had plenty of motive to paint such an evil 

story and we were all too ready to believe the worst after years of propaganda within our own homeland as well.  Over 

the years, Jews and Israel have received about one TRILLION dollars in German currency equivalent in “war reparations”.    

Recall too FDR was an admirer of Stalin and it ended up that his administration has been proven to have been riddled 

with pro-Communists and even Communist spies!  We were told the Russians (Communists) were good allies during the 

war and for a short time after the war until it became clear to most Americans they really weren’t.   Did many persons 

die at those Nazi run camps?  Yes, mainly due to typhus and/or starvation as things collapsed for the German side in the 

last year of the war.  Red Cross records of the time tallied about 300,000 internment camp deaths.  The official Jewish 

annual encyclopedia showed no significant change in European Jewish population of 1948 statistics compared to pre-war 

statistics.  Also, remember, that the U.S. had its own internment camps during WWII incarcerating Japanese Americans.  

Also research about Allied High Command murderous treatment of German POWs after the war under the heading of 

“Other Losses”.  After a long cover-up the truth is slowly coming to light by diligent researchers that our Allied High 

Command purposely put German POWs under a manipulated category to avoid Geneva Convention rules just so that 

they could expose them to the elements in open air camps and slowly starved them to death. German citizens were not 

allowed to throw food over the barbed wire fences.  And there were purposeful insufficient rations given to the German 

former soldiers by Allied forces even though after the war, the Allies had plentiful supplies.  It’s ugly to think about it, but 

we need to know the truth.  Also, don’t forget and learn more about the Communist “gulags” in which many millions 

died in Russian Siberia. 

  
THOUGHTS, PRAYERS  

& Best Wishes 
 

Good Samaritan:  
Judy Buchanan, Patricia McCarthy, 

Joseph Stastny, Connie Cook & Rita Stewart 
 

Lennox Assist & Living:  
Pat Crevier, Stan Wolf & Betty Morrison 

HEALTH CHALLENGES 
Dan Ketcham, Ruby Nordman  

& Marilyn Jacobson 

FINANCES FOR WEEK ENDING JUNE 14 

MONTHLY BUDGET $8,356 

June Sunday Collections to Date:  
$4,011.00 

PARKING LOT:  Received $0 

CFSA 2019:  Received $30 

THANK YOU for your continuing 

financial support including CFSA 

2020 and our Parking Lot. 

THERE IS AN EXTRA COLLECTION 

BASKET SET OUT TO PUT 

FAREWELL/THANK YOU CARDS 

FOR FATHER RADER AS HE WILL BE 

MOVING SOON. 

MASS TIME CHANGES:  There will 

be no more Saturday Masses at 

6:30PM after this weekend.  Also 

there will be no more first Thursday 

Masses at 5:15 PM. 

A PRAYER FOR OUR GRADUATES:  May you be the light of Christ to all those you meet in 

the world and be filled with the gifts of the Holy Spirit.  We pray that God will sustain you 

as you continue your studies or begin your life in the work world.  May God the Father, 

the Son and Holy Spirit bless and remain in you forever.  Amen     Congratulations!!! 

Do you feel prepared to meet Christ if He showed up today? 
CONTINUED:  Finally, though I’ve mentioned it previously, if you haven’t researched it yet on YouTube, look up and 

learn about Israel’s attack on our USS Liberty ship in 1967.  Find videos in which our navy men who were the ones 

attacked give personal testimonies and how our government under the LBJ administration did our navy men dirty by 

ignoring/covering up the attack as much as they could.  They couldn’t completely, but then as now, our federal 

government stupidly beholden to Israel continues to ignore what happened.  The USS Liberty’s crew is the MOST 

DECORATED in U.S. History because over 30 died, over 170 were wounded.  They were heroic but the decorations they 

received were given incognito.  Even the Medal of Honor granted to the captain!  LBJ was a big lackey to Israel.  And 

never forget that LBJ had plenty of suspicious motives in connection with the demise of JFK.  Do I have righteous anger?  

You bet I do?  And as a spiritual Father I care enough about informing my spiritual children in the Lord who I respect 

enough as mature adults to inform them and awaken them to what has really been going on.  Keep praying the rosary 

as our dear Lady, Mother Mary asks us to do.  We are vigilant and await the Triumph of Her Immaculate Heart.  And 

when it comes what has been done “in the dark” on the side of evil will be exposed and defeated!  God bless you and 

always remain faithful Catholics ever ready to serve the Lord!    It has been a blessing to serve you as your Pastor for 

these past three years.  Thank you for your prayers as I follow the call to serve the Lord in a new way through the 

beautiful vocation of Priesthood.  In Jesus, Mary & Joseph,      Fr. Rader  


